Special Council — April 20, 2016

Special Meeting of Council
April 20, 2016

PRESENT

CALL TO ORDER

Release of Right-of-Way
360 Main Street Kentville

(Originally between F.H. Forman
Electric Limited and Pearl
Enterprise Limited, January 6,
1984. Present day between
Town of Kentville and HERA
Holdings Limited)

ADJOURNMENT

Mayor David Corkum, Deputy Mayor Mark Pearl,
Councilor Bill Boyd, Councilor Bernie Cooper,
Councilor Nola Folker-Hill, Councilor Tony Bentley
and CAO Mark Phillips (absent with regrets),
Councilor Eric Bolland.

The meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. and
CAO Phillips reported that all members of Council
were present (except Councilor Eric Bolland).

Mayor David Corkum noted that there was only
one agenda item to be addressed during this
Special Meeting of Council. It was the request
from the owner of 360 Main Street to have the
Town release the right-of-way it holds over the
360 Main property. He stated that a release of the
existing right-of-way was requested, so that a
Development Permit can be issued from the
Planning Department for the installation of a fire
escape on the east side of the building.

This request was discussed and it was moved by
Councilor Bernie Cooper and seconded by
Councilor Bill Boyd.

that Council release the right-of-way
between 360 Main Street and 354 Main
Street.

MOTION CARRIED

It was moved by Councilor Bill Boyd and
seconded by Councilor Tony Bentley

that the Special Meeting of Council
adjourns at 12:15 p.m. MOTION CARRIED



